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1 message

Robbie Price <price@soa-inc.com> Mon, Jan 14, 2019 at 2:57 PM
To: "patrick.zenner@como.gov" <patrick.zenner@como.gov>, "rachel.bacon@como.gov" <rachel.bacon@como.gov>
Cc: Matt Pitzer <ward5@como.gov>

Dear Mr. Zenner and Ms. Bacon:

I want to register my thoughts about the proposed Draft Regulations under consideration before the Planning and Zoning
Commission (P&Z) and ultimately by the City Counsel. First of all I want to thank you both and your staff for the time and
dedication to understand this issue, to patiently conduct public educational meetings and forums, and to thoughtfully craft
proposed changes which balance the public’s opinions with the City’s ability to administer a coherent ordinance. It was
and continues to be a difficult task and you should be commended on your effort.

My personal opinion has developed and evolved over the past months after attending almost every public meeting on the
subject and listening carefully to those who registered opinions. At first I was clearly in the property rights side of the
discussion and felt, with proper regulations, that STRs and residential neighborhoods could co-exist. However, based on
what I have learned from researching other communities and how STRs have negatively impacted at-risk neighborhoods,
I feel STRs are not compatible with preserving and sustaining residential neighborhoods in Columbia, Missouri.
Here are my reasons:

1. Protection – Zoning regulations have historically protected residential neighborhoods from encroachment of
commercial activity. STRs are a new form of commercial business and can bring increase traffic, parking, noise
and activity into otherwise quiet neighborhoods. Specific neighborhoods are more sensitive to STRs due to their
proximity to Downtown, MU and event venues. I live in the Grasslands and we are a prime location for those who
seek temporary lodging for sporting events and easy access to the university and our business district. Currently
we have a commercial, un-hosted STR operating in our neighborhood. It is akin to a hotel or bed & breakfast as it
accommodates up to 23 persons. Neither of those two uses are allowed in R1 zoning and it causes strain and
consternation on the adjacent homeowners. Many existing neighborhoods already have Covenants restricting
STRs. Those neighborhoods without have no protection against increasing STR presence. The City needs to err
on the side of caution for all citizens by protecting R-1 and R-2 zoned property from this commercial activity.

2. Incompatible – R-1 and R-2 neighborhoods typically are stable with regards to who lives there. Whether owner-
occupied or as a lessee, these are long-term residents, not transients as with STR occupants. Long-term residents
by their permanent nature have the opportunity to interact with their neighbors, to foster community; STR
occupants do not. Not knowing who lives next to you fosters insular behavior. The sense of community erodes and
dissipates. The cohesiveness wanes and it can be a downward spiral. In 2018, a majority of surveyed
homeowners in the Grasslands voted to prevent STR use completely. The prevailing attitude was to not allow the
few to disrupt the interests and tranquility of the majority.

3. Security/Safety – I will repeat, strangers as neighbors foster insular behavior. We are less inclined to reach out to
a short term renter than someone who is there permanently. Withdrawing interaction leads not caring as much
about your neighbors. It is a self-feeding cycle. Parents worry about the safety of their children when strangers are
present. STR use can promote this worry and behavior leading to a degradation of the sense of community.

4. Enforcement – This is a great worry as ordinances which are not well enforced do no one any good. The City has
a tough duty enforcing Rental Conservation ordinances. STRs will be a nightmare precisely for their short term
nature. The City is not nimble enough to enforce occupancy or noise or problem properties. Neighbor shaming is
not the answer as it pits neighbor against neighbor. This is not conducive to long-term neighborhood health.

 

Solutions exist. My preference is to prohibit STR use in R-1, R-2 and R-MF zoning. Allow STR use in commercially
zoned areas where expectations of commercial behavior is understood, acceptable and tolerated. If allowance of STRs is
to be considered for these three zoning classifications then create a high bar - prohibit its use in R-1 and only permit
those properties which are Owner-occupied to have an STR. A strict conditional use requirement should be implemented.
This is ponderous process and forces much work on both the City and the prospective operator. But it effectively vets the
proposed STR use and allows for neighborhoods to give voice to their collective wish. Adjacent property owners can
determine what is their preferred course of action, not a city-wide administrative approval. This allows those
neighborhoods with special conditions have a say in their future.



1/14/2019 City of Columbia, MO Mail - Short Term Rental Draft Regulations

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=e1d91877f4&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1622670807551928385&simpl=msg-f%3A16226708075… 2/2

 

Thank you for your hard work and interest in preserving our residential quality of life and your serious consideration of the
above.

Cordially,

Robbie Price

111 E. Brandon Road

 

Robbie Price AIA, LEED AP +

Architect / Associate

 

soa
www.soa-inc.com

 

2801 Woodard Drive, Suite 103

Columbia, MO 65202

P 573.443.1407         

 

 

P Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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TO: MEMBERS OF THE COLUMBIA PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION
CC: Pat Zenner, Rachel Bacon

RE: SHORT-TERM RENTAL PROPOSED REGULATIONS

Dear Members of the Commission,

This letter and comments reflect the views of the Columbia Apartment Association and was 
developed with input from a wide range of our stakeholders and members, many of whom have 
participated in the various forums and informational meetings that have been held relating to 
the issue of short-term rentals over the course of the past few years. We hope you find these 
comments to be both incisive and constructive and believe that the short-term rental ordinance, 
as proposed, is not in the best interests of property owners, people who travel to our 
community as visitors, and the community at-large.

At the heart of our argument is our fundamental belief that a short-term rental does not qualify 
as a “land use” in the Unified Development Code. The underlying land use for rentals of all 
types, both long-term and short-term, as well as land that is used as a single family or multi-
family dwelling is residential. Rentals have been a part of the fabric of this community for as 
long as it has existed. In fact, most people who live in our community live in rental housing, but 
the code only defines the underlying land use in terms of density – R-1, R-2 or R-MF – all of 
which are residential land use categories. The fact that long-term rentals are not considered to 
be a land use raises the question of why short-term rentals should be treated any differently?

Consider this scenario. If a person who owns an R-1 property and provides housing on a longer-
term rental basis, would they be required to request a zoning change if they began offering the 
same property on a short-term basis? The answer is no. The property would remain a residential 
R-1 property, regardless of the term of the rental agreement signed by the occupants and the 
appropriate occupancy levels for that property would be defined according to the underlying 
zoning category. The obverse is also true.

If someone operates a short-term rental currently and wanted to convert that property to a 
long-term rental property, would a request to change zoning be required? The answer is clearly 
no. There is no zoning category called long-term rental, so there is nothing to convert to. The 
underlying zoning designation remains the same.

We believe that the creation of a short-term rental use designation would lead to other more 
fundamental changes in the way we treat rental property of all types in this community and 
believe that changing that structure could set a dangerous precedent for land use in Columbia.

Aside from this fundamental issue, there are many inconsistencies and seemingly unfair or over-
reaching aspects of this new short-term rental proposal that should be mentioned. Without 
dwelling too much on the possible scenarios that could be created under any one provision of 
the proposed short-term rental rules, here are a few of the most salient issues that we find 
concerning and would oppose:



1. Despite the efforts of city staff to improve the definitions provided in the latest version of 
the proposal, we find many to be unclear or fraught with unintended consequences. For 
instance, if a transient guest occupies a space, that space becomes subject to the short-term 
rental rules, regardless of whether or not that transient guest actually pays rent or a fee of 
any kind. The rule and definition may be intended to apply just to short-term rental 
situations, but the way it is written, it would appear to apply to all forms of housing, 
including single-family residences who simply have guests or relatives over for the weekend. 
That would appear to be an unintended consequence, but it seems to be one that exists. 
Furthermore, the property would retain such a designation into the future since the rule 
would require compliance upon the first instance that transient guests stay at any property 
since registration would be required, with further notification of neighbors and GIS mapping 
of the property identifying the property as such. We oppose this rule.

2. We believe that the owner-hosted vs non-owner-hosted labels are confusing. If the city 
were to pursue this type of rule change, the more appropriate designation should be host-
occupied or non-host occupied. The intent is to have responsible people available to address 
any problems that might arise at any property. That can be handled through a process 
similar to the one that is currently used for long-term rental properties in Columbia and 
does not require a new set of rules or designations.

3. The occupancy limits described in the new STR proposal do not match the occupancy limits 
established for various residential dwelling units under the existing UDC. This is confusing at 
best, and is probably a fundamental flaw in this proposal. It may be difficult to enforce 
occupancy limits under the current system, but creating a new set of rules with a separate 
set of limits only adds confusion to the existing system and does nothing to promote 
enforceability. It may time for us to re-examine occupancy limits and rules under the 
existing code to avoid conflicts based on issues relating to familial status and Fair Housing 
laws. That is a different discussion for a different time, and we would be willing to engage in 
such talks. This unilateral change in rules, however, is confusing, arbitrary as to how the 
numbers of occupants were determined, unfair in some instances and unnecessary.

4. Limits on sleeping rooms that may be used per structure, limits on utilization of parts of 
multi-unit structures as short-term rentals and the limitation on the use of a home 
regardless of the number of bedrooms or bathrooms that a structure offers are arbitrary 
and artificially restrict the fair use of residential property that is part of the fundamental set 
of rights enjoyed by property owners.

5. The introduction of a Conditional Use Permit as a requirement for short-term rental 
utilization creates an artificial barrier to the short-term rental process and seems designed 
to punish local property owners for alleged transgressions that might happen in the future 
and that have been documented in the past only rarely. Most AirBnB properties run under 
the radar and have for years because they pose no risk to our population and have not 
resulted in nuisance complaints or other related problems. This aspect of the new proposal 
is overreaching and should be strongly opposed.

6. Restrictions on social events should not be any different for STR, traditional rentals or 
owner-occupied homes. Once registered as an STR, any property would be limited from 
hosting a family birthday party, a family reunion or even a book club meeting if it involved 
more than 10 guests – even if the party is not a “paid” event. Such a rule would limit the 



free use of individual properties in a responsible manner and should not be imposed on 
home-owners in any category as a part of our zoning code.

These are many of the problems we have been able to identify within the framework that has been 
proposed. We are opposed to these changes and believe that there is a better way to achieve the goals 
of public safety and property protection. We would suggest that the perceived problem of short-term 
rentals, which has not been extensively documented, would be to include such rentals under the scope 
of the Rental Conservation rules that already exist and apply rules relating to nuisances, parking, etc. to 
the offending properties.

We understand that the major complaint lodged against the current system is that enforcement is lax. 
Maybe that is the real fundamental underlying problem and one that can be dealt with without 
rewriting the Unified Development Code again and establishing some dangerous precedents relating to 
fair land use.

Maybe the approach should be to develop a better method for enforcement of current rules and laws. 
That may require additional funding for enforcement, or perhaps, it may simply be a question of 
reprioritizing such complaints if those types of complaints truly rise to the level of persistent problems. 
The vehicle to regulate rentals is the Rental Conservation program, not the zoning code. If the zoning 
code route IS selected, please take our comments into consideration as you venture down that path.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely, 

Shawna Neuner, President
Columbia Apartment Association
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Patrick Zenner <patrick.zenner@como.gov>

STR please forward to P&Z 

Richard Shanker <RichardShanker1@aol.com> Mon, Jan 14, 2019 at 4:59 PM
To: patrick.zenner@como.gov

Hello Mr P, 
 
First let me preface these statements with the  fact that.... I don't think that I have any dogs in this fight.  But it is an
interesting community discussion.....also from the embryonic thoughts of this  STR regulation thing, from the visitors
board, it has developed into a monstrous task for you and your staff.   
 
Having said that, I don't think there has been any reported cattle rustling, horse thefts, or O.K. Corral type shootings,
therefore I don't think it is "the Wild West" as you have stated in a couple of your presentations. 
 
 
From what I've gleaned from various people involved in this discussion, here's what I've come up with: 
 
With ~4000 hotel rooms, how can ~ 400 STR be doing so much economic harm  to the hotel industry in Columbia.  The
Convention board membership is heavy with Hoteliers ( is that a word?) 
Our city has ordinances for the problem STR children. I've been told they are not enforced. 
I am oppose to inspections by the city for STR. If inspections are required, they need to be spelled out.  Within the last
couple of years there have been a problem with a particular inspector. If inspections are required, then all, I repeat all,
hotel rooms should be inspected.  
If more inspectors are needed, who will pay for them? 
I don't think non owner occupied STR should be allowed in R 1, perhaps ok in R2 if one side is owner occupied. 
 
I regret that you and your staff has had to put so much time and effort in to crafting  a fair policy.  It seems like an
impossible task.. having said that thank you for the effort you guys made. 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Patrick Zenner <patrick.zenner@como.gov>

Short term rentals 

Greg Zguta <gzguta@yahoo.com> Mon, Jan 14, 2019 at 10:52 PM
To: "patrick.zenner@como.gov" <patrick.zenner@como.gov>

Mr. Zenner and the Planning and Zoning Commission,
 
I attended the public comments to the Planing and Zoning Commission on the proposed short term rental ordinance on
December 20th and have been following the discussions on this topic. Several of my neighbors in the Grasslands
neighborhood spoke about our concerns with short term rentals in R1 neighborhoods. I echo those sentiments and want
to address a few particular concerns of mine:
 

Safety. We have a non-owner hosted STR operating on our cul de sac. My 9 and 11 year old daughters walk by at
least twice a day, and with the STR (in a home previously owned by a family we knew), we never know who will be
around the house. While Airbnb and other platforms do some level of background checks, my understanding is
operators can be more or less strict about this. These checks apply to an individual guest, but have no bearing on
other individuals who will be in the rental. In a cul de sac with about 20 homes, we know all the cars and people
who live on the block, making it pretty easy to see when strangers are around. A single Airbnb can bring dozens of
new people in every week.  
Over-occupany. Our neighborhood has experienced repeated issues with over-occupancy of long term rentals,
particularly in the homes located on Providence Road. Despite many efforts, it has been difficult to enforce. A huge
concern with STRs is how the city can enforce the owner-occupied limit of 330 days as well as the number of
guests in a property. The majority of R1 homes in our city have more than 2 bedrooms, making it very compelling
for anyone operating an STR to want to rent more than 2 rooms. The parameters proposed for STRs are simply
too difficult to enforce in order to ensure compliance. 
STRs as a business. We heard a gentleman speak at the hearing about his business of contracting long term
rentals, and then renting them out as STRs. He specifically said his customers seek proximity to the University.
Our neighborhood is among the closest to the University. He spoke about growing in his business, and it would be
no surprise if this type of business model would seek to exploit the problem we have with long term rentals and
turn them into STRs as well. This also further underscores the point that STRs are a commercial activity not suited
for R1 neighborhoods. 
Unintended consequences. Because STRs are relatively new, I'm concerned rules put in place now must
anticipate change. Things like an uptick in enrollment at the University or a top ranked football team may bring
higher demand for STRs. Investors seeking profits from rentals may shift their business model, buy multiple
properties, and find ways to exploit the rules at the expense of neighborhoods like ours. Once permitted, there is
no limit to how many STRs may operate in our neighborhood. We have seen with long term rentals that once a
property is no longer a single family home and used as a rental, it is rare for it to revert back to single family usage. 
Covenants are inadequate for enforcement. Newer neighborhoods are often partly protected by covenants
restricting use. These covenants put enforcement burden on the neighborhoods and aren't an ideal method of
enforcement. Older neighborhoods like ours often lack consistent covenants that can protect the character of a
neighborhood. The proposed STR ordinance puts more burden on neighborhoods like ours which have desirable
locations and inconsistent covenants because of the way property was developed over time. 

 
I already observe over occupancy taking place in the STR operating on my street. By current definitions, the property is a
hotel and is not lawful, but no enforcement action has been taken. I view this as an obvious sign that the issues STRs are
real concern, and difficult to enforce. Therefore, I urge you to prohibit short term rentals in R1 zoning and enforce existing
restrictions.
 
Sincerely,
 
-Greg Zguta
1034 Lagrange Ct 
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